

January 16, 1990

Ms. Beverly Bassett Securities Commissioner Arkansas Cemetery Board Heritage West Bldg. 3rd Floor 201 East Markham Little Rock, Ar. 72201

Dear Ms. Bassett:

The Jonesboro City Council met on January 15, 1990 and have made the following recommendation regarding a request by Mr. Bill Ebbert, Jr.

The City of Jonesboro has no objection in authorizing Mr. Ebbert permission to build and operate a new cemetery business at the location he described adjacent to the present Jonesboro Memorial Park Cemetery if it complies with all local ordinances and state laws regulating cemeteries. We understand that Mr. Ebbert will be the owner and developer of this private business and property, and that he intends to advertise and provide perpetual care. The City of Jonesboro will not be responsible for any upkeep, liability, or perpetual care connected with this property.

Sincerely,

HUBERT BRODELL

MAYOR